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The highlight of this period was Rex Ambler's attendance at Friends General Conference in 
Minnesota, USA (July 2016) where he gave the keynote address on “Living in Dark Times”. The 
week-long residential gathering provided plenty of opportunity to introduce more Friends to 
Experiment with Light and for Experimenters from throughout North America to come together to 
establish their own network.

Earlier, in May 2015, Helen Meads and Andrea Freeman led a well-received Experiment with Light 
retreat at Belgium & Luxembourg Yearly Meeting. The international nature of our discipline has 
also been acknowledged recently by including a Spanish language version of one of the Light 
meditations on our newly restructured meditations' webpage. Our newsletter, now renamed 'Journal 
of the Experiment with Light Network', also contained contributions from way beyond the UK, 
including several articles on the activities during the Friends General Conference gathering.

We were pleased that Europe & Middle East Section of the Friends World Committee for 
Consultation (FWCC-EMES) chose Experiment with Light as their offer to Friends from all over 
the world at the FWCC Triennial held in January in Peru.

Our Steering Group has met four times, with another meeting scheduled immediately after our 
Annual Business Meeting, which will be Rex Ambler's last meeting as a Steering Group member. 
We thank him for having followed his calling many years ago, which led to the establishment of our 
discipline, and for all the work he has done since. 

Our Steering Group meetings continue to be steeped in our process, with Light meditations being 
held at each one of them, focusing on topics we feel need particular attention. During this period 
this included, for example, the question “What are the edges of Experiment with Light?”

In October 2015, Susie Tombs, with assistance from other experienced workshop facilitators, 
completed our new workshop leaders' handbook that collates practical guidance, templates, 
checklists and reflections on how to run a variety of workshops and retreats. 

Our own Experiment with Light events during this period had at times low take-up, but usually very 
positive feedback from participants. We have started the process of advertising them beyond the 
Quaker fold, while still keeping our focus on holding workshops at Quaker centres.

Until the end of 2015, we enjoyed generous funding by the Joseph Rowntree Charitable Trust, for 
which we are very grateful. One of the challenges for this coming year will be to establish new 
steady sources of income. 

We look forward to our Conference at Glenthorne in March 2017 which will be an opportunity for a 
deep sharing of our experience of Experiment with Light. We hope to publish a history of 
Experiment with Light in Summer 2017 and, following on from our last Annual Business Meeting, 
have started to explore organising another International Gathering.

Klaus Huber
Clerk of the Experiment with Light Network Steering Group
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